HB 264 Child Trafficking Screening Amendments

#1 HB 264 Amendment S.4 #1
Rep. Vance’s Description of Amendment: The proposed revision to HB 264 was initiated at the behest of DFCS and Juvenile Justice to streamline the adoption of the screening tool/methodology. It aims to clarify Representative Vance's intention that while the specific instruments or documents used need not be identical, the underlying methodology must be shared across agencies and with shelters.

Additionally, the revision eliminates the mandate for a child to undergo screening upon every return to state custody. Instead, it maintains the requirement for screening during the initial commitment to the department and upon receiving information indicating the child is at elevated risk.

Furthermore, it establishes a one-year deadline for full implementation.	

#2 HB 264 Amendment S.5 #2 Not being offered.

#3 HB 264 Amendment S.1 #3 extends the termination date of the Board of Massage Therapists until June 30, 2030.

#4 HB 264 Amendment S.2 #4 adds “labor trafficking” to the list of things that must be screened for and provides a definition.

#5 HB 264 Amendment S.6 #5  
Rep. Mina’s Description of Amendment: The current bill requires the tracking of three categories of minors, those who were a victim or at risk of being a victim of sex abuse, sex trafficking, or commercial sexual exploitation. This amendment updates the three categories and provides more clarity for the definitions. The new categories are those who have been a victim of sex abuse, sex trafficking, or engaged in prostitution. Prostitution is defined consistently with AS 11.66.100 as sexual conduct in exchange for a fee, and sex trafficking is defined as prostitution for the financial benefit of another. The amendment requires these three categories to be aggregated and maintained separately. Information about how many minors in Alaska are engaging in prostitution or being trafficked in prostitution is needed to create evidence-based policy to fight the criminal sex trafficking of minors in Alaska. 




The amendments to HB 275 are fairly self explanatory.
